

SEPTEMBER, 1983.

## **MEETING**

DATE:

Sept. 20, 1983

TIME: 5:00 to 5:45 - Technical Discussion

5:45 to 6:30 - Social 6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner 8:00 P.M. - Program

PLACE: Cathav House

228 Albert St. (Upstairs)

### **PROGRAM**

When a second, independent opinion on design or energy management is required, Bob Tamblyn is on call to companies around the world. To date, his experience and engineering knowledge have made themselves felt on an estimated \$3 billion of varied projects in North America and Europe.

Bob Tamblyn designed some of the earliest thermal storage systems in Canada. In 1968, when heating and cooling ducts were non-standardized and all branch fittings had to be hand made, he reduced the design chaos to 4 duct size systems that needed no branch fittings and reduced labour costs by fifty percent. Compartmentalization was also a Tamblyn concept. revolutionizing the practice of putting central fans and air shafts on special floors.

Bob Tamblyn is an active member and director of well over a dozen energy, research, engineering and technical associations. including the Association of Professional Engineers of the Province of Ontario, Alberta and Newfoundland: Building Owners and Managers Association, Toronto Chapter; Ontario Research Foundation Advisory Committee; American Society of Heating, Refrigerating & Air Conditioning Engineers: consulting editor of Canadian Consulting Engineer, Member of Council - Association of Professional Engineers of the Province of Ontario and DESIGNATED ENERGY MANAGEMENT SPECIALIST.

## SUBJECT

"Toward "0" Energy in Non-Residential Buildings" ..... involving building construction, variable air volume. lighting fixtures, thermal storage, to name only a few of the areas to be covered.

Your Program Host for the evening ..... Charlie Hobbs

# **TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING**

You are invited to attend a Technical Session in the Cathay House at 5:15 p.m. on the 20 September 1983 just before the main chapter meeting. This session, chaired by F. Vaculik, will debate how practical it is to monitor building energy consumption in a real time sense.

# P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

# PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Now that fall has arrived, we are looking forward to an interesting and productive 1983-84 season. We hope that you had a good summer and that you are eager to get actively involved in the Chapter by serving on one of the committees. The performance of our Chapter depends on the members contributing their time to the Chapter activities, and the Executives will be glad to hear from you, if you are willing to participate.

The Program Committee for 1982-83, under the Chairmanship of John Dugan has done an excellent job in providing interesting programs for our meetings, and his committee is also responsible for the September and October programs.

The Technical Committee under the Chairmanship of Peter MacGowan will follow the last year's format with programs on controversial subjects, starting with the September meeting. Other meetings will be coordinated with the Education Committee under the Chairmanship of Paul Baker, so that the tours and the technical programs will not occur at the same meeting. At the CRC in Quebec City this year, Past President Dalton McIntyre was elected Regional Vice Chairman of Education for a three year term starting this year, and we wish him well in his new job. George Carscallen has completed his term as Regional Vice Chairman of Research Promotion, and he has accepted the Chairmanship of the Organizing Committee for the 1985 CRC to be held here in Ottawa,

Our Chapter has been awarded the Presidential Award of Excellence, and it will be presented by Lloyd Algie, Regional Director, at the November meeting. The award is due to the efforts and hard work of the Past President, Dalton McIntyre. his Board and the various committees. Congratulations to all. To follow in Dalton McIntyre's footsteps will be no small task. but as your President, I promise to do my best to promote progress and fellowship in our Chapter, and with your cooperation we will accomplish the objectives set by the Executives for this coming season.

John Lunde

## IN MEMORIAM

We note with great regret that Chapter member and former Governor A. (Tony) Vodsedalek passed away on July 18, 1983.

## RECEPTION COMMITTEE

For 83/84 we have re-introduced and expanded the responsibilities of this committee to:

- Welcome and introduce members and guests
- Maintain badge board
- Introduce new members

We need your help and support. If interested contact John Dugan, 733-9781.

# TREASURER'S MESSAGE

Your operating budget for 83/84 depends to a great extent on our ability to attract guests who will see the clear advantages of membership in the society and chapter. This is our principal source of revenue.

We need your help. Spread the word on our speakers, presentation topics, aims of the society, as well as your own personal reasons for membership.

Achieving our membership goal will ensure that our financial objectives will be met.

John Dugan, Treasurer.

### **MEMBERSHIP**

The November chapter meeting is Membership Night and every chapter member is the extension of your Membership Committee. Be prepared to bring names of potential candidates, or better still, a prospective candidate for Society membership. Your committee will be in attendance ready to assist; your committee members are:

Ray Young - Chairman Rudy Jetzelsperger Sharon Findlay Bill McKinnon Keith Murfin Bey Neill



Front Row, left to right Gabriel Lazlo - Secretary
John Lunde - President
Frank Vaculik - Vice-President

Back Row, left to right
Simon Jol - Governor
Pat Durkin - Governor
Dalton McIntyre - Past President
John Dugan - Treasurer

Missing - Dave Pullybank - Governor



Peter Sauer - Governor